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Mass Schedule
 

  Saturday          4:00 PM
 

  Sunday             9:00 AM
                             11:00 AM 
 
  Wednesday     8:30 AM 
 

  Friday                 8:30 AM
    Anointing of the Sick and 
    Sacred Heart Devotion on          
    1st Friday of Month 
 
Communion Service
  Sunday              10:20 AM
  in Parking Lot
 
 
Reconciliation
  Saturday           2:45 - 3:30 PM
      or by appointment
 
 
Baptisms and Weddings
    Contact the Parish Office 

 WELCOME
Resurrection Parish is a small, inviting Catholic family joyfully celebrating the Good News of the  

Risen Lord through the Eucharist and the sacraments, lifelong spiritual growth, responsible  
stewardship and loving service to others. 

 48755 WARREN RD, CANTON, MI 48187  |  WWW.RESURRECTIONPARISH.NET   |  (734) 451-0444



HAVE A PRAYER REQUEST OR  
NEED A PASTORAL VISIT? 
Please contact the Parish Office to  
add someone to this prayer list, our  
prayers at Mass, and/or the Prayer  
Chain.  We  would be happy to visit or  
bring Communion to you or your  
loved ones, as well.

Kirk M Tooley III
Amy Trombley

Those in the Military 
Adam DiMaria
Levi DiMaria
Christen Tabeling
Jason Stahl
Kay (Gunawan) Kerstens
Martin Smith

Jerry Novak 
Keith Craffey
Kimberly Broad 
Sonia Culver 
Dee O'Flynn 
Hilda Matzo
 

IN OUR PRAYERS

GIVE ONLINE TODAY!
https://giving.parishsoft.com/App/Giving 
/resu4875190

WEEKLY BUDGET        $5,100.00
 

January 9, 2022                  $5,272.55
January 16, 2022                $5,459.13

OFFERING

Sat, Jan 22           4:00 pm          People of the Parish
 

Sun, Jan 23          9:00 am     †    Joe Wellinski
                                                             (The Mueller Family) 
 

                               11:00 am     †    Larry Slaton
 

Wed, Jan 26        8:30 am      †   Natalie Salazar
                                                       †   Edward Cazabon
                                                             (Joan and Keith DiMaria)                   
 

Fri, Jan 28            8:30 am    SI   Catholic Schools Week
 

Sat, Jan 22           4:00 pm     †   Fr George Charnley
 

Sun, Jan 23          9:00 am     †   Dcn Michael Von Ende
                               11:00 am           People of the Parish

MASS INTENTIONS

Rev Thomas Kramer 
Pastor                                       ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Rev Richard Perfetto 
Pastor Emeritus           
 

Deacon Paul Lippard 
Deacon                                    plipard@aol.com
 

Karen Hogan 
Faith Formation Dir.           Karen.Hogan@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Jennifer Sanabria
Administrative Asst            ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net 
 

Missy Sullivan 
Admin/Sonrise Editor       ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Michelle Mahoney 
Bookkeeper                          bookkeeper@ResurrectionParish.net
 

Peter Cartwright 
Music Director                      petecart25@gmail.com
 

Mark Mueller                        
Facilities Manager             ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net

PARISH STAFF

New Parishioners
Welcome! We would love to have you join Resurrection  
Parish. Please visit our website or contact the Parish Office  
for our registration form. Return the form to the office and  
we'll get in touch with you.

Connect! 
www.resurrectionparish.net
Facebook: @ResurrectionCatholicParish

ADDRESS
48755 Warren Rd
Canton, MI 48187
Ph: 734-451-0444
 
Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday
8:00 am - 4:00 pm
Friday  8:00 am - noon
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SONRISE BULLETIN 
Email sonrise@resurrectionparish.net to submit items. Articles  
must be received by Monday to be included in the following  
weekend's bulletin. 
 

Get your Sonrise bulletin delivered to your email each week at   
www.resurrectionparish.net/publications/subscribe 

Second published Bann of Marriage of Chukwudubem A. Okete  
of Resurrection Parish, Canton, MI USA and Blessing C.  
Chukwueze of St Augustine's Parish, Mbanocha, Nkerefi,  
Nigeria who will be married at Lady Queen of Nigeria in Abuja  
Archdiocese, Nigeria on February 12th, 2022.



FR TOM KRAMER

SALAM ! SHALOM ! PAX ! PEACE ! This week we have two  
connected yet distinct activities to celebrate. A couple of  
years ago Pope Francis designated the Third Sunday in  
Ordinary Time ( today ) as ‘The Word of God’ Sunday. By  
doing so, he helps us focus on one of the central beliefs  
of our Church. We believe that the BIBLE is indeed the  
WORD of GOD ! Further, we have made a very sincere  
effort to make the connection between everything we  
teach and all that we do WITH the Bible. After 50 years  
of the expanded readings for Sundays and Weekdays,  
searching Scriptures when celebrating Weddings and  
Funerals and special events like Confirmations,  
Reconciliations and Anointing, we Catholics have made  
good use of the efforts and created wonderful ‘rituals’ 
( books for doing such events ) full of appropriate Bible  
readings. CATHOLICISM IS a ‘BIBLE CHURCH’. Further,  
each of us is encouraged to regularly read the Bible on  
our own as well. Get a good paperback version and  
make it your constant companion. ( Call the Office for  
suggestions.)
 

At this time we are also in the mist of the Octave For  
Christian Unity. Begun long ago by the Grey Friars in  
New York, it both celebrates and encourages  
interaction, common prayer and joint efforts by  
Christians of all denominations. We ourselves will have  
such an event in a couple of weeks with the Young  
Refugee Art Show we will do with Samaritas / Lutheran  
Social Services. PLEASE join us ! Bring a friend or  
neighbor. Support these young people by supporting  
this joint Christian activity.
 

 Last week we had the wonderful dedication of the   
Social Hall in memory of RICHARD ‘RIC’ CRAFFEY. He  
died a couple of months ago. Saturday was a beautiful  
day for the event. THANK YOU and CONGRATULATIONS  
to the team who brought this together, especially Rich  
and Bev Antoun, Carol Seale, Mary Ann Rizzo and Linda  
Kraynek. You did Ric well ! And Thank You to all who  
attended.
 

In reflecting upon Ric and his influence here at  
Resurrection, I made the connection between the  
Gospel – where Jesus TRANSFORMS the water into wine  
– with the TRANSFORMATIONS Ric achieved here.  
Among others, he could transform any gathering into a  
celebration. He would transform Strangers into friends.  
He could transform doubt and fear into Faith, Hope and  
Love in Action. He did nothing special ! He just SMILED. 
 
 

FR KRAMER'S KORNER
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He WELCOMED. And he  
took your hand and  
worked with you, beside  
you. He changed the  
world. With Jesus, he  
leaves us the heritage of  
being able to do the  
same ! And YES, these  
things do Heal, Enlighten  
Protect and Encourage
Life, sow Peace. Thank You, Ric ! Thank You, God ! And,  
Thank You to all who have allowed yourselves to be  
Transformed by Them here at Resurrection. Remember,  
YOU MAKE A DIFFERENCE !  WE ARE ALL IN THIS  
TOGETHER.  Get Vaccinated ! Respect the on-going  
pandemic. Be decent to all about you. BE RESURRECTION  
ALIVE !   Christ IS RISEN ! Alleluia ! He is RISEN indeed !  
Alleluia  
 
                                                                                       Fr. Tom



PARISH CALENDAR
Sunday, January 23
9:30 am           Catholicism 101     
12:15 pm        Family of Parishes Town Hall
6:30 pm           Confirmation Preparation Class
6:30 pm           Youth Choir
 

Monday, January 24
7:00 pm           Women's Faith Sharing Group
 

Tuesday, January 25
6:30 pm           Faith Formation Classes 
8:00 pm           Parish Pastoral Council Meeting
 

Wednesday, January 26
9:30 am           Deacon Paul's Bible Study 
6:30 pm           First Communion Parent Meeting 
7:30 pm           Choir Practice 
 

Thursday, January 27
6:30 pm           Zoom First Communion Meeting
 

Sunday, January 30
9:30 am           Catholicism 101     
3:00 pm           Young Refugee Art Show
6:30 pm           Youth Choir

2ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   
JANUARY 16, 2022
Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10
Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15
1 Cor 12:12-30 or 12:12-14, 27
Lk 1:1-4; 4:14-21
 

Next Week's Readings
Jer 1:4-5, 17-19
Ps 71:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 15-17 
1 Cor 12:31—13:13 or 13:4-13
Lk 4:21-30
 

Read and listen to the Sunday readings online at  
https://usccb.org/bible/readings

MASS READINGS
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    Survey of New
Testament Bible Study
 

Wednesday Mornings: 9:30-10:30 am
8:30 am Mass and 9:00 am Coffee (optional)

 

Resurrection Gathering Space and Church
Presented by Deacon Paul Lippard

Come all year - Come when you can!
 

• January 26th - Paul and the Crises of His
    Churches—First Corinthians (detailed 
    description on calendar)
• February 2nd - Pauline Ethics
See complete calendar with topics at
www.resurrectionparish.net/bible-study-with-
deacon-paul 

FEEDING THE HUNGRY
JOHN BOLDE FOOD DEPOT 
 

Bring items to the front kitchen or leave in box on south side of  
main entrance doors. Watch expiration dates, please. 
Needed items include 
•    Pasta and sauce
•    Canned tuna, chicken, Spam
•    Paper products, bar soap
•    Cereal, hot and cold
•    Canned veggies and fruits 

•    Coffee, tea, and sugar
•    Hearty soups with meat
•    Peanut butter, jelly, honey
•    Canned or box potatoes 
      and rice 

COMING TO MASS AT TMIS TIME
•    Masks and social distancing  are strongly encouraged for everyone, vaccinated or unvaccinated.
•    The overflow area of the church has socially distanced seating. Masks ARE required in the overflow space.
•    The 9 AM Mass can be live-streamed to the social hall where masks and social distancing are required by all IF there is
      interest. Please contact the office by Thursday so we can make arrangements.
•    Offering baskets are on the Baptismal font and not passed during Mass.
•    Only the priest and deacon receive the Blood of  Christ.
•    Hand sanitizer is available for use in the Gathering Space.
•    If you are not feeling well, please do not attend Mass. If you receive a positive Covid 19 diagnosis after attending Mass,
     please contact the office.
•   There is a Communion Service at 10:20 AM in the parking lot. The 9 am Mass is live-streamed on our Facebook page.
 

Thank you for your continued patience as we do our best to help everyone feel safe and protected. 



SUNDAY, JANUARY 23RD AT 12:15 PM
 

You are invited to attend a brief informative presentation on Sunday, January 23rd at Noon to discuss the Archdiocese of  
Detroit's (AOD) Family of Parishes and how this might impact Resurrection Parish. All are invited to join this session in our  
Social Hall. 
 

Fr. Tom and our AOD missionary, Sue Lang, will be present to answer any questions and help facilitate the discussion.  
Light refreshments will be provided. We hope you can join us!
 

If you would like to join via Zoom please contact the Parish Office before noon on Friday, Jan 21st [ email  
ResOffice@ResurrectionParish.net or call (734)451-0444 ] so we can provide you with the link for the event. 
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DEDICATION OF THE RIC CRAFFEY SOCIAL HALL
 

The Resurrection family gathered last Saturday, Jan 15th, to remember and honor our friend Ric Craffey who  
devoted 30  years of service to the Resurrection Community and modeled faith, hospitality, and service. A  
dedication plaque will hang in the Social Hall and a sign will be placed over the doors reading "Richard  T  
Craffey Social Hall". A maple tree was planted in Ric's honor ( just south of our mailbox) in the fall and a small  
sign will be placed nearby when the weather warms up. 

RESURRECTION'S FAMILY OF PARISHES  
TOWN HALL MEETING

Many thanks to Rich  
Antoun for emceeing  
and planning  the  
event and to Bev  
Antoun, Carol Seale,  
Mary Ann Rizzo, and  
Linda Kraynek for the  
beautiful decorations  
and delicious food. 

Fr Perfetto, Deacon Paul,  
Rich Antoun, and Barb  
Dyke shared some fond  
remembrances and  
reminded us of all that Ric  
gave to Resurrection. Fr  
Tom then blessed the hall  
along with the plaques.



FRIDAY, FEBRUARY  18 THROUGH SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 20
 

Bouncing back; living in hope is the theme of the retreat weekend at St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center. Hope is  
the knowledge that even when life is difficult it can be lived in a meaningful way.
 

In his book "Dream," Pope Francis says “the question is whether you’re going to come through this crisis (the  
pandemic) and if so, how? The basic rule of a crisis is that you don’t come out of it the same. If you get through it,  
you come out better or worse, but never the same.”
 

How are you handling this crisis? How are you going to come out of it? Come join other women from Resurrection  
as well as others from around the area to come and fill ourselves with the hope we get through Jesus!
 

Women from Resurrection are attending the weekend of Feb 18th – 20st. Contact Laura Huben at  
lhuben1018@gmail.com or Christine at St. Paul’s at ccalleja@stpaulretreat.org if you have any questions.

 

Join the Women's Faith Sharing Group this 
Monday, January 24 at 7:00 pm as we read 
Whisper: Finding God in the Everyday, by 
Danielle Bean. We will read the book  aloud, 
discuss it build our friendships, and 
pray for one another. New members are 
welcome to join anytime. No need to read 
before we meet or even have the book. 
 

For more information or to join us via Zoom, email  
Missy at msullivan989@gmail.com or contact the  
parish office.
 

All are welcome!

WOMEN'S FAITH SHARING

6 |

Resurrection Parish, Canton MI

WOMEN'S RETREAT WEEKEND AT ST PAUL OF THE CROSS 

PARISH PASTORAL  
COUNCIL MEETINGS 

 

The Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) is an  
advisory body which assists the Pastor in his  
leadership role as shepherd of the Parish. The  
Council represents the interests and needs of  
the entire Parish community. 
 

The Parish Pastoral Council  invites you to  
attend the monthly meeting on the 4th  
Tuesday at 8 pm in the Social Hall. These  
meetings are open to all parishioners. You can  
learn what's happening at Resurrection from  
behind the scenes. We would also love to have  
some new members join the PPC. Our next  
meeting is Tuesday, Jan 25th at 8 pm.

A LAMORA CLINIC REFLECTION 
 Dear Parishioners,
 

If you are like me, January is the month when closets get cleaned and all those little chores that we put off during the warm weather  
and then the holidays, finally get done. While challenging myself to clean out those closets, I came across the following article that I  
wrote after Tim and I went to El Salvador for the first time, in 2009. Many of you will remember our beloved Deacon Don Leach who  
started Resurrection parish’s efforts to help support the La Mora medical clinic. He had requested that I share our first experience going  
to El Salvador with both Resurrection and Our Lady of Good Counsel parishes. I believe it is even more relevant today.
 

“A Faith Journey”/ March, 2009
“Several weeks ago, my husband, Tim, and I returned from a trip to El Salvador sponsored by CRISPAZ (Christians for Peace in El  
Salvador). We had initially learned about these annual trips in which both Resurrection and Our Lady of Good Counsel parishioners  
were invited to participate when we attended a one day retreat given by Deacon Don Leach. As you can all testify, Deacon Don is an  
inspirational voice especially as it relates to the poor. Little did Tim and I know that that day would begin a journey which resulted in  
our decision to make a trip this March -  a trip which has  truly changed our lives forever.
 

When we made the commitment to go with this year’s delegation, we felt that the Holy Spirit was nudging us to do this but we really  
had very little idea what to expect.  I just kept recalling Deacon Don’s statement at that retreat - ‘To know Christ,  (con't on page 7)



RESURRECTION TO HOST YOUTH REFUGEE ART SHOW  
ON JANUARY 30TH 
 

We are hosting an Art Exhibit on 
January 30, 2022 from 3 to 5 pm.  The Artwork is all created by Refugee Young  
People who are in foster care under programs run by Samaritas.  This agency  
operates a foster care program for young people fleeing their homelands.   
There is no charge for admission to the Exhibit and the public is invited.  
 

The Exhibit will feature speakers and refreshments while you browse the art.  
Some young adults who have graduated from the foster care program will be  
present to share their experiences.  Visitors may purchase art prints and other  
gift items.  You can also view the art at Samaritas.org/Youth-Art-Show.  
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We could use some help to assist with set up and hosting the exhibit, or you may provide some snacks for our guests  
to enjoy at the exhibit. Contact Bonnie Reyes at bonniereyes@yahoo.com for more information or to volunteer.

A LAMORA CLINIC REFLECTION  (CONTINUED FROM PAGE 6)
 

you must know the poor’. That simple but profound statement kept coming back to me and it overcame any apprehension I may have  
had. Tim was a good sport in all of this and not only supported me but even came along for the ride. And what a ride it has been!
 

When we began to prepare for our delegation to go, we did readings, watched films and, in the process, started to know one another  
and share our fears and goals for this journey. There were seven of us and we began to coalesce as a group of Christians who were  
opening ourselves to an extraordinary experience of grace. When Tim and I struggled with questions from family and friends about  
what we would be “doing” there, we responded with what we were gradually coming to understand ourselves - we were going to  
spend one week walking in solidarity with the Salvadoran people. This “walking” resulted in spending time listening to stories which  
were heartbreaking and breathtaking in their courage and faith. We came to understand the ravages of civil war and poverty on  
individuals, families and society. We saw people who live lives of incredible courage and their determination to take care of their  
families despite obstacles that the average American cannot even imagine. We saw a community spirit which humbled me. We met a  
Supreme Court Justice whose husband was a human rights activist who was murdered during the twelve year civil war in El Salvador.  
She went on to dedicate her life to continuing his work and raising their five children who had witnessed their father’s assassination.  
We went to schools, operated on shoestring budgets, which provide not only an education but also safe places for children who  
otherwise might be induced to join gangs out of a sense of hopelessness and a need to belong. We toured a coffee cooperative  
plantation and witnessed the backbreaking work these individuals do in order to provide for their families. We were privileged to stand  
where Archbishop Romero preached his last homily prior to his assassination at the altar in a simple hospital chapel. We traveled to  
the La Mora Clinic and saw first hand what our parish has done and continues to do in order to provide assistance and hope. It was  
extremely gratifying to stand in the clinic and to see the mothers with small children on their laps waiting for medical care which  
before was not available. I stood there and wished each one of you could see for yourselves the gratitude in the eyes of these women  
and men who are looking for the same thing that we are all seeking - a decent life for our children. Visiting the clinic and the villages  
the same thought kept coming to mind - ‘We are all brothers and sisters in Christ’.
 

I will close by asking you to continue to support the clinic not only financially but also spiritually. Please keep the Salvadoran people in  
your prayers. Know that our work as a parish is doing tremendous good and that the people who benefit are enormously grateful.”
 

UPDATE - As you know, Fr. Tom, Tim and I and several others had the privilege of going to El Salvador again two years ago. It was  
another impetus to continue our efforts as a parish on behalf of the Salvadoran people who continue to suffer. If you too feel the nudge  
of the Holy Spirit I encourage you to open your mind and heart to that gentle persuasion. Our committee welcomes newcomers with  
open arms. If you would like to explore ways you too can be part of this ministry, please contact Tim Simms at tsimms@wowway.com  
or 734.679.7209.
 

Peace and all good, 
Marti Simms
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FUNERAL
HOMES

CREMATION
SERVICES

James B. Vermeulen 
Stanley Sajewski Jr. • Stephen Sajewski 

Wayne Traxler • Matt Kedzior
www.vermeulenfuneralhome.com

46401 ANN ARBOR ROAD W
PLYMOUTH, MI 48170

734-459-2250

980 N. NEWBURGH ROAD
WESTLAND, MI 48185

734-326-1300

– Family Owned and 
Operated Since 1919 –

 TurowskiFuneralHome.com
100 Y EARS

734.525.9020
30200 Five Mile Rd, Livonia

Director Todd N. Turowski

734.453.3008
45100 Warren Rd, Canton

Director Leonard A. Turowski, Jr.

Dr. Dennis McCormack, D.C.Dr. Dennis McCormack, D.C.
Chiropractic PhysicianChiropractic Physician

734-394-0771734-394-0771
1716 Lilley Rd., Canton1716 Lilley Rd., Canton

~ Parish Member ~~ Parish Member ~
~ All Saints Dad ~~ All Saints Dad ~

Hickory Creek
GOLF COURSE & 

GREENSIDE TAVERN
	 Call
	 734-454-1850
	 for Tee Times
	 ford & napier rd.
	 www.HickoryCreekGolf.com

	 JOHN WOOD
	 PLUMBING

734-425-0370
Fast Professional Service

Expert Sewer & Drain Cleaning
Lic. Master Plumber
Reasonable Rates

www.johnwoodplumbingllc.com

DON’SDON’S
PLUMBINGPLUMBING

734-525-3874734-525-3874
Expert Plumbing Sewer

& Drain Cleaning
LICENSED MASTER PLUMBER

Donald J. Wood

Senior In-Home
Care Services

	 Personal Care
	 Meal Preparation
	 Bathing
	 In-Home Safety Solutions
	 Companionship Care
	 Light Housekeeping
	 Transportation
http://plymouth-404.comfortkeepers.com

Contact Us Today

(734) 397-1111

Knollwood
Memorial Park

Cemetery
Our dedicated staff will assist 

families with  Pre-Need or
At-Need arrangements.

We will assist families with all 
cemetery requirements such 

as burial vaults, memorials 
and monuments.

734-495-0400 | 1299 N. Ridge Rd. • Canton
Office hours: 10:00 am - 4:00 pm

Visiting Hours 8:00am - Dusk

Contact Dave Polansky to place an ad today! 
dpolansky@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6326 

Lower Your Payment, Lower Your Rate, 
Lower Your Term...

For a free mortgage review 
call me (734) 446-6599
Walter Dougoveto
Mortgage Broker NMLS#2248409
walter@kayefinancial.com

31100 Northwestern Hwy, Farmington Hills, MI 48334
www.kayefinancial.com


